Kalamazoo chapter of the NFB of Michigan Meeting Minutes

February 9, 2009

Called to order at 6:44 PM
Role call: Tyler Merren, president; Jacalyn Paulding, President Elect; Leanne Merren, Secretary; Timothy Paulding, Treasurer; Faith Meadows, Board Member; Doug and Christine Boone, members
Agenda was read and approved

Minutes were approved as emailed

President’s report:
Tyler thanks everyone for putting forth effort for the chapter, and he encourages everyone to keep up the enthusiasm.

President Elect:

Jacalyn is excited about everything that is happening with the chapter at this time, and happy for the break in the winter weather.  She is proud to represent the NFB at Western.
Treasurer:

There was a deposit of $40 on 1/15/09 from membership dues paid in October.  The current balance in our bank account is $438.34.
Tim has been able to access the account online so it is easy to check at any time.  Corda’s check of $120 has cleared

Secretary: had nothing to report.  The group thanked her for getting things out to the group.
Goalball tournament report

NFB of Kalamazoo will be listed as a sponsor on t-shirts sold at the tournament.
Romas Pizza will most likely be the ones to provide the pizza for the dinner on February 28.
Tyler spoke to the MBAA (Michigan Blind Athletic Association) about donating the money to the MBAA so they can receive the match grant.  The MBAA board agreed, after questioning if the NFB would expect anything in return.  They were assured that there were no strings attached.  Details are being worked out as to how the money will be available for the pizza.
Update:  The MBAA board suggested that we pay for the food on a credit card, then that person will be reimbursed by the MBAA, at which time the NFB will donate the dollar amount in value of the cost of the event. to the MBAA.,
Tyler will contact Dave Robinson about ordering sweat shirts that say “Walking Alone, Marching Together.”

Sizes requested: 1 XL for Tim (no sky blue); Doug and Christine need XXL and L (Christine wants jewel color); Leanne needs M
Cost will be covered by individuals who need them.

Update:  Sweat shirts will cost $17 each, and only black and red are available.
Publicity

Tyler emailed channels 3 & 8 (Update: Jack Doles from channel 8 says it is on his schedule to attend on February 28.)
Question about nursing homes: Who should be contacted and for what purpose?  Call entertainment coordinator.  They are usually looking for somewhere to take residents on daily trips.  May be a good connection with the NFB for seniors who are losing vision

Corda and Christine have discussed their strategy for contacting radio stations.  There was some confusion about whether they were going to contact radio stations or schools, and Matt and JJ were supposed to handle the other.  They are thinking that writing a letter with a back-up phone call would be a good strategy.
Library project

Meeting is scheduled for Friday the 13, at 2 PM with other directors in the library

Tyler, Tim and JJ are planning to attend the meeting, and they will collaborate on what the plan is

Update: Tyler sent the update about technology for the library to the list as follows…
Hello NFB Group,

I wanted to write and let all of you know the updates from our meeting today with Kevin King from the Kalamazoo Public Library.  We met with Kevin and three

other high ranking officials of the KPL network..though I honestly will say their titles have slipped my memory...if they were ever there to begin with.

 Our basic approach, as the NFB I mean, was to take every day tasks that the general population  can perform upon entering the library, and recommend ways

that the KPL could make these a possibility for their blind and low vision patrons.  As a side note, all of these were met with enthusiasm, good questions,

and a very sincere mentality of consideration and prospect.  Another side note is that they seem to have money to burn when it comes to this particular

project, so I wouldn't be surprised to see these things go through.

1. Patrons can use any computer in the library

Solution: the main library is networked to the...I believe it is four...branch libraries i.e. Oshtemo and portage.  Purchasing several site licenses for

JAWS and Magic, and placing them on the network would allow a blind or low vision patron to use any computer to call up the program that they needed to

use that computer.  The limitation would simply be in the number of site licenses i.e. if they only have 5 licenses, then only 5 visually impaired people

could use the JAWS or Magic at any given time in the libraries network.

2. General Patrons can browse through shelves of books

Solution: purchasing several portable CCTV's and several KNFB readers, and having them at the desk for check out, would allow persons with low vision and

visual impairments to browse through books at their leisure.

3. General patrons can sit in the library and read their books.

Solution: purchasing a couple of standard flat bed scanners and keeping them behind the desk for check out (just like the CCTV's and KNFB readers), and

site licensing a couple Kursweill 1000 programs for the network like the JAWS and Magic.  So theoretically, I could go in there, find a book that I want

to read, check out a scanner, plug it into the computer, pull up JAWS and Kurzweil and start reading.  Of course, the CCTVs and the KNFB readers can also

be used for reading.

4. General patrons can print

Solution: purchasing a networkable Braille embosser, so that a person who wished to Braille could emboss from any computer.  The embosser would be kept

behind the tech desk to keep it from being tampered with, and any embossings could be picked up from the desk when finished.

5. General Patrons can check out and use MP3 players with books installed on them

Solution: this is being worked on, but basically we are going to recommend the 4th generation IPOD Nanos, which according to Jason, can be made fully accessible,

and are a mainstream product

6. This isn't something Patrons can do, but the question of Braille came up because I inquired about searching for Braille products on their catalog and

if it was possible at this time (they have children's books in Braille).  They stated that this was possible, but that their was no adult material in Braille,

and they wondered if that should change.  I gave them the spiel about NFB's philosophy about the great things about Braille, but I also stated for a library,

it just wasn't very practical to have a lot of Braille because of its size and upkeep.  However, in the twenty first century, technology abounds, and we

convinced them that some refreshable Braille units would be a good investment, to which they agreed.

Phew, lots of stuff, now onto the fun for us...PR.  This comes at a good time for them and for us.  KPL has a millage renewal coming up, and this good PR

will be great for them.  Right now we are going to wait to here back from them as to what they want to do next, but they sound very excited about all these

changes and they want them done ASAP...like before May.  It looks to me like our job as the NFB will be to promote this thing to death, and to also potentially

do some forums and training sessions.  Their will be several other tasks, but this has turned into a really big deal.

I hope that excites you all, I know it does me, this is a great thing happening here, and I think we should shout it to anyone that will listen.  Stay tuned for more updates, and be ready to put on your PR suits and hit the streets here pretty soon I think.
Survey Project
Tim will work on a draft and present it to the list.  Would be great to have it prior to the goalball tournament if possible.  Tim will send it by email within the next week.

We would like to contact Starfish support group for this project as well.
Doug suggested a skill builder event, maybe for summer?

DSO Report

The organization is very active, and they meet every Tuesday night at 7:25 PM at Sangrin Hall.  It would be great if we could do a presentation of the NFB at one of their meetings.  It was suggested that maybe Jacalyn and Matt could do that presentation for us?
The chapter also needs to set a date to present to the MCB again.  Scholarship deadline is approaching, so the sooner the better.  Preferably those not employed at the center should do this presentation.
Fund raising

At our next meeting we will make some plans for a fund raiser.  We will need to raise money after this goalball event.
Chapter members are asked to please send ideas to the list.
Leanne will compile these ideas into a list and bring them to our next meeting on March 9.

White cane incentive
Tyler saw the idea on the chapter presidents’ list, they offer a new white cane to all visitors to their meetings.  The chapter thought it was a great idea.
NFB is giving them away, so they can be ordered on their website.
State Board Meeting in Detroit

Doug and Christine will be going to the state board meeting.
The purpose of holding the meeting there is to become familiar with the hotel so members can provide convention attendees with orientation when they arrive in July.
Doug says they are also trying to get a good description of the lay out of the Detroit airport for those flying in for convention.
Sounds and lights in the McNamara tunnel may be disorienting.  This is being discussed with airport officials.
There may be a link with a description of the airport, but group members thought it might not be much help.
Jacalyn wondered about Braille menus at local restaurants, whether they would be available or if they need help getting those.
Jacalyn will email Fred
State affiliate is responsible for information desk, which is open during most of the convention.
Tour table needs to be manned when it is needed.  People have had poor experiences with that in the past.
Question was raised as to whether e-tickets could be issued for tours?

Recruitment: need to tell students about scholarship.  See above notes about presenting to DSO and MCB.
Scholarship Deadline is March 31
Survey project can also help with recruitment.
Tim brought up the entry difficulty for the meeting: the door is not always opened in a timely fashion.
It was suggested that we have a greeter for each chapter meeting.
Snack person can be greeter.  They should be at the south Street entrance 20 minutes early and wait till all have arrived.
Note that the next person on the list for snack is Matthew McCubbin.  
Adjourned 7:59 PM 
